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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Parking during drop offs and pick ups 

Please make sure that you do not block the road when dropping off in the morning or picking up in 

the afternoon.   

In the morning, a member of staff is at the blue gate for drop off and the expectation is that 

you stop briefly at the gate for your child to leave the vehicle and move on as soon as your child 

has entered the school premises safely, this should take a moment or two.   

If you need more time please park in a safe space at the side of the road, in the parking spaces 

outside the upper school or the Village Hall.  Please do not leave your vehicle blocking the road.   

In the afternoon, please do not abandon your vehicle in the middle of the road as this causes 

congestion down the hill and is a danger to children.  If you intend to drive and pick up your child 

outside either gate and you arrive early please do not block the road.  The pick up system works 

well when it flows but by leaving vehicles in the middle of the road is causing the potential for an 

accident.  Many thanks in anticipation of your support. 

 

Tuesday 3rd October, Years Three, Four, Five and Six, Primary Cross Country Festival, 

Pilton Community College 

Children will need to come to school wearing their Goodleigh School PE kit and will stay in this all 

day as they have tennis in the afternoon.  Your child will need a packed lunch and plenty of water 

to drink, a waterproof coat.  School packed lunches can be ordered, please return completed 

forms to school on Monday. 

 

Thursday 5th October, Years Three, Four, Five and Six, STEMFest, National Marine 

Aquarium Plymouth 

Your child will need to wear their school uniform and bring a warm waterproof coat, a packed 

lunch and a water bottle.  Your child will need to be dropped off at the Village Hall at 7.30 am 

where your child’s class teacher will be waiting.  Please collect your child from the Village Hall at 

4.50 pm. School packed lunches can be ordered, please return completed forms to school on 

Monday. 

  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?q=http://www.businessinsider.com/ceos-are-the-only-people-who-care-about-corporate-logos-2012-6&sa=U&ei=NNFoU4DJOaen0AXVrICICw&ved=0CDAQ9QEwAQ&usg=AFQjCNF9J_qwJiqJ3YIpGGpLr-_tlupy


Harvest Festival Donations 

We are collecting donations of non-perishable food which will be taken to the Freedom Centre to 

support homeless people. Many thanks. 

Freedom Harvest List 

This is a list of the Freedom Centre’s current requirements to keep their kitchen running and 

provide food parcels for their clients: 

 

Meals in a tin e.g. chilli, stew, curry 

Tinned fruit e.g. pineapple chunks, 

pears, peaches, rhubarb, apple or 

mandarins 

Tinned custard 

Coffee 

Biscuits 

Granola bars 

Chocolate bars 

Orange juice – large or small cartons 

Blackcurrant squash 

UHT whole milk 

White Flour – self raising and plain 

Granulated white sugar 

Jelly – any flavour 

Gravy granules – beef, chicken and 

vegetable 

Tomato puree 

Brown sauce 

Vegetable oil 

Washing up liquid 

 

The Freedom Centre have a huge amount of the following, so please do not send: 

Baked beans 

Tinned tomatoes 

Tinned soup 

Pasta and spaghetti 

Tea 

 

Kind regards, 

Claire Grant 

Executive Headteacher 

 

 

Diary Dates 
 

Tuesday 3rd October Years Three, Four, Five and Six, Cross Country, Pilton Community 

College 

Thursday 5th October Years Three, Four, Five and Six, STEMFest, Plymouth 

Tuesday 10th October Tempest Photography, Individual Photographs 

Wednesday 11th October Year Three, Multisports Festival, Pilton Community College 

Wednesday 18th October Years Five and Six Getting to Know Chickens with Karen Austin 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Side by Side Taw & Torridge offers friendly support groups for parents and carers 
who care for children, young people and adults with additional needs.  

We meet monthly for a cuppa and a chat - offering peer support, friendship, 
guidance and support with specialist education and EHCP's. 

October Dates 

Tuesday 3rd - Morrison’s Supermarket Café, Bideford from 10:30am. 

Any questions please contact Natalie: 07966910527 

Friday 13th – St John’s Garden Centre Café, St John’s Lane. (Next to Tesco) 

Any questions please contact Bonnie: 07377625276 

Tuesday 17th – Lemon Tree Café, Holland Walk, Barnstaple from 10am 

Any questions please contact Janice: 07869436621 

Thursday 19th – Online Specialist Education and EHCP support session. 

Any questions and to book a place contact Tracey: 07921220840 

 



 


